Hougham-Without Parish Council

2018 Chairman’s Report
This year was in the third year of our parish council’s four-year period of office. We have operated throughout the year with a full compliment of councillors they are Dave Ash, Barry Barton, Chris Bryan, Eddie Collins, Andrew Finnis, Jodie Milner and Don Taylor.    I’d like to personally thank all councillors for their work and support during the year and also our clerk Cathy for her hard work and for keeping us “on the straight and legal path”.

The parish council has met for eleven meetings during the year with 6 scheduled and 5 extraordinary meetings, these usually occur because of the requirement for us to comment on planning applications within a short timescale.

Some of the issues we have dealt are: -
Finance and Council Tax: - for the second year running we’ve decided not to increase our Council Tax income and have kept the Parish Precept the same as last year.   For this coming year the government’s grant scheme to all District Councils ended (it was £50 to us last year) but we accepted that we could managed that reduction.   The “Tax Base”, which is part of DDC’s calculation, did go up again and so, similar to last year, this means that the Band D Council Tax for Hougham will be slightly lower, by 50 pence, down from £51.51 to £50.01 per year for 2018/19.  
We continue to use a 5-year budget plan to give us the confidence that we can stay financially viable over future years.
We are also complying with the recent changes to employment law, pension rights and the data protection changes via the General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR).
During the year we have given grants to the Village Hall, the Heart of Hougham group to help with the village fete insurance and to the Kent Air Ambulance and the Dover/Deal Citizens Advice Bureau.
Village Hall: - we continue to be closely involved with the village hall trustees and our user group representative change at their AGM last year from myself to Dave Ash who I’m sure will be a great help.  We have provided a grant to help the trust with the regular hall cleaning costs.  The Pop Up Café caravan run by the Rural Kent group have continued to come to us during the winter and the first part of this year.  It’s designed to give communities who have no other facilities the possibility of villagers meeting up and enjoying a chat with free tea/coffee and cake.  They also provide lots of information on a wide variety of useful groups and charities throughout the local and Kent area and they are able to give advice on many questions that you may have?
Village Green: - this still remains our largest asset and is well used.  We have managed to clear the grass of the extensive mole infestation, which has been a problem for a few years now and meant the grass was getting in a very poor state.  We have replaced the damaged wooden picnic tables for new ones made of rot-proof recycled material and we are seeking advice from villagers on the best location before we fix them to the ground?  We have agreed to reinforce the fencing around the buffer zone to improve security of the zone.  I would like to thank Simon Withey our caretaker who carries out the weekly inspections and of course clears up the dog-waste bins etc.!  We continue to have annual inspections by an accredited play inspection company and we take action on their report.  All risks identified so far have all been designated in the low and very low categories.
Newsletter: - we continue to fund the printing of the village newsletter, which has become a well-established part of village life.  In January Anne Turner took over the editorship (many thanks Anne) and I would like to thank the previous editors, Judith and Helen Piddock, for doing a great job over the last year.
Transport: - there have been some problems with the provision of transport for children getting to school and a number of parents have not been given access to the school bus.  We are hoping to influence the providers (KCC) who appear to be changing their service provision and the access to it? 

The taxi service is still operating on Saturdays from West Hougham to Dover and is detailed in the Hougham Herald.  In addition to this we remind villagers of two other bus schemes available, the first is the Kent Karrier bus run by KCC and is a dial a ride on a fixed day service for Hougham on Tuesdays to a fixed number of locations.  You must join the scheme (costs £5 per year) plus a journey cost of £3.50.  The second one is available for older and disabled people in all isolated villages, like ours, and run by Thanet Community Transport.  This, if you join (at £20 per year), is a dial a ride service for any day of the year and can take you wherever you want to go, the normal trip cost is £3.50 return.  The scheme leaflets with all details are available in the village hall.
Telephone boxes: - the parish council has now adopted the red phone box in Church Hougham and we are exploring its possible uses?  The West Hougham phone box is due to be removed by BT but no indication of when?
Web Site: - we’ve got our new web site up and running now and it’s working well.  You can find all the council’s notices on it plus agenda’s and minutes of meetings.  Last year’s financial audit is posted together with other related documents, these are now required under the Transparency Act, which was introduced 3 years ago year to give more clarity to the way local council’s operate. 
We always welcome any suggestions and feedback from villagers, if you have any comments please come to one of our meetings (they are open to everyone to attend) or contact any councillor or our Clerk; the contact details are below or on our web site.
Thank you.   Andrew Finnis  (08/05/2018)
Hougham Parish Council contact telephone number is 07905 987 940.
